
   
9th DE-
CEMBER 

Dear Families, 

What a couple of weeks we have had.  Last week, as you are aware , we had Ofsted. 

We are hoping that the report will be with us before the end of term but it might be 

when we return after the summer break. The staff and children did us proud and the 

inspectors said that the family feel of the school was very strong, as was the kindness 

that the children showed to each other. Our nurturing and pastoral care was also 

praised.  A huge thank you to all your support over the past year. 

We are also celebrating our fantastic set of results, our phonics screening results 

were 96%  and our KS2 results were a significant increase on previous years and well 

above national. Our combined score which includes reading, writing and maths was 

84% compared to the National figure of 61%. This is a 50% increase on our combined  

in 2022 which was 34%.  Our separate reading, writing and maths’ scores were all 

well above the National.  A huge well done to the children who have worked really 

hard this year and to the Year 6 team who have supported , whilst ensuring the chil-

dren still had a broad and balanced curriculum.  

Those of you who have been in school may have seen our all the art that we have 

framed around the school. Staff and children have been inspired by the breadth and 

quality of the art.  We are proud to celebrate all our children’s amazing achieve-

ments and talents. 

Next week, we have the Y6 production, a pantomime entitled—Cinderella, Rocka-

fella. The children have impressed us all and we know that those of you attending 

will be blown away. 

Have a lovely weekend.  Ms Smith  
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Parenting support 

Cornwall Council offer fantastic sup-

port with parenting. They offer a range 

of free courses and advice. To access 

the page here is the link: 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/health-

and-social-care/childrens-services/

parenting/ 

If you need to access the Solihull 

courses which are advertised on the 

website, which we can highly recom-

mend, then use the code Tamar. 

Sailing 

We are delighted that some of our sail-

ors have been nominated to receive 

free sailing courses this summer at The 

Helford River Children’s Sailing Trust. 

Congratulations: 

Isla 

Frances 

Molly 

Jack H 

Morley 

Josh H 

Leo N 

       Uniform September 2024: 

As supermarkets are now sharing their 

offers for uniforms, please ensure you 

are buying inline with our uniform pol-

icy.  Our School Uniform Comprises of   

 Winter uniform:   

Grey skirt, grey pinafore dress or grey 

trousers   

White polo shirt   

Navy blue sweatshirt with school em-

broidered badge  (available from Cas-

tle Sports) 

Black or grey tights or grey socks   

 

 Summer uniform:   

As above,   

Blue gingham dress/

knee length dark 

grey shorts   

White socks 

 Footwear  

Winter—Black sen-

sible functional 

shoes - No flashing 

lights, boots, crocs 

and no trainers. Summer - 

Suitable black shoes (as 

above), or navy/black/

white sandals (with 

closed toe)   
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Year 5 have been acting out scenes 

from all their different guided reading 

books over the year. We have had 

some great class discussions about 

which books were the children's fa-

vourite and why. We are so lucky to 

have whole class copies of such high 

quality texts!   

 

Celebration lunch on the 17th July 

Further to the message this week on do-

jo.  Remember of that on Wednesday 

17th we will be having a whole school 

picnic on the field (weather permitting) . 

Packed lunch forms were sent home. A 

packed lunch will only be provided ,even 

for Reception, Y1 and Y2 if a form is re-

turned. These should have been back on 

the 11th. All children will need to bring a 

packed lunch to school on Wednesday 

unless booked in advanced.  

         
Cober class—Y1  

This week Cober class have finished their 
RE unit on how Christians and Jewish 
people show they care; by learning about 
the Jewish festival of Tu B'Shevat. This 
festival is often known as the festival of 
the trees and we spent the time in the 
garden, discussing why trees are so won-
derful and creating natural decorations 
to hang in them. 

 
 

Up to date phone numbers and contact 

details 

If you have changed your phone number, 

or your additional contacts have then can 

you please inform the office. If you have 

changed your address could you also let 

us know. 

Many thanks 

https://www.google.co.uk/search?q=constantine+primary+school&source=lmns&bih=688&biw=1536&hl=en&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjc_rWD0cL7AhVD4oUKHXjNARgQ_AUoAHoECAEQAA#


Whole school attendance to 

date: 95.21% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please click on the link 

to see new guidance 

for Penalty  Notices 

that comes into effect 

from Mid August 2024 

 

Penalty Notice infor-

mation for parents July 

2024.pdf  
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Helford—Y3 

The children in Helford have been im-

mersed in our plants science topic. We 

have carried out amazing investigations, 

including exploring how water is transport-

ed from the roots to the leaves and petals. 

file:///C:/Users/CagsGilbert/Kernow%20Learning/Constantine%20Admin%20-%20Documents/Attendance/1.%20Attendance%202023-2024/Letters/Letters%20sent/Penalty%20Notice%20information%20for%20parents%20July%202024.pdf
file:///C:/Users/CagsGilbert/Kernow%20Learning/Constantine%20Admin%20-%20Documents/Attendance/1.%20Attendance%202023-2024/Letters/Letters%20sent/Penalty%20Notice%20information%20for%20parents%20July%202024.pdf
file:///C:/Users/CagsGilbert/Kernow%20Learning/Constantine%20Admin%20-%20Documents/Attendance/1.%20Attendance%202023-2024/Letters/Letters%20sent/Penalty%20Notice%20information%20for%20parents%20July%202024.pdf
https://www.google.co.uk/search?q=constantine+primary+school&source=lmns&bih=688&biw=1536&hl=en&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjc_rWD0cL7AhVD4oUKHXjNARgQ_AUoAHoECAEQAA#


The castle was built 500 years ago in 

Tudor times. It worked as a great de-

fence and detour to French and Span-

ish ships trying to invade The Carrick 

Roads. 

Year 1 visit Pendennis Castle  



Dates for your Diary 

16th and 17th July—Y6 play  

18th July Y6 leavers party—Kernow 

Adventure Park 

18th July—Y2 Camp 

22nd July—9.30 Leavers assembly—Y6 

parents  

22nd July—Silent disco during school 

hours—children to bring change of 

clothes 

24th July—end of term  1.30 finish no 

Kids Club 

2024-2025—Please note new dates 

Autumn Term  2024 

5th September to 20th December  

Half term— 28th October to 1st No-

vember  

Spring Term  2025 

7th January—4th April 

Half term—17th to 21st February  

Summer Term 2025 

22nd April— 23rd July  

Half term—25th May to 30th May  

INSET DAYS 

3rd and 4th September  

4th November 

6th January  

24th February  
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Leadership Skills 

What a super afternoon with Year 4 leading and organis-

ing games for Year 2 pupils. They worked amazingly well 

together and everyone had such a fun afternoon. Well 

done Year 4 for stepping up, demonstrating, setting up, 

leading and managing games for a whole hour! Some 

amazing teachers in the making. 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/search?q=constantine+primary+school&source=lmns&bih=688&biw=1536&hl=en&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjc_rWD0cL7AhVD4oUKHXjNARgQ_AUoAHoECAEQAA#


















Bursary Holiday Camps | Cornwall Cricket  

https://cornwallcricket.co.uk/boys-girls/holiday-camps/bursary-holiday-camps.html





